MOJ sacrifices client choice on the altar of price competition

The current MOJ Consultation “Transforming Legal Aid: Delivering a more credible and efficient system”  proposes the removal of a defendant’s right to the solicitor of his choice.

The logic is that solicitors are allocated clients as equally as possible, the client having no say in the solicitor in question.  This will allow lawyers to bid for blocks of work in a price competitive tender (PCT).  The winner is the lawyer who is prepared to come in at the lowest price.

It seems as though the MOJ are sacrificing client choice, arguably the best way of ensuring quality of representation, on the altar of price competition, something that will only deliver a less credible and efficient system.

